Minutes of the full Council Meeting held at 7.30 pm, 16th May 2011, at The Pavilion, Creigiau Recreation Ground
PRESENT: -

Councillors: 

John Harrison (Chairman), Lindsay Davies, Stewart McKay, 




Mike Jones, Sandie Rosser, Wynford Ellis Owen, Stuart Thomas





Sara Pickard, Gill Rees & Eric Priday
APOLOGIES: -
Councillors:

Penri Williams & Jim Prosser. 





County Councillor Craig Williams
34
Police Matters
PC Huw Thomas was not present and the Clerk had not received any notification from him.  
Cllr Thomas advised the meeting that he had attended the PACT Meeting in Creigiau on 10th May 2011 and that the two main issues coming from the meeting were that there had been complaints from the residents of The Terrace of youth annoyance in the children’s park opposite the Creigiau Inn and also concern about drug taking there and beneath the old railway bridges on Station Road.  The PCC-owned woodland alongside the park and opposite Tesco’s was being used as an area where the youths would hide and it was felt that the brambles and undergrowth could be cleared to allow persons to be seen.  It was agreed that the CMO would be consulted about the feasibility of this and do what he could to clear any undergrowth.  Clerk to arrange
The PACT meeting had also voiced its concern over HGV drivers relying solely on their SatNavs and specifically in relation to HGV drivers seeking short cuts from the Church Village by-pass.  One item of concern was the stretch of Tynant Road between Ffordd Dinefwr and the Llantrisant Road.  At the Llantrisant Road end is a sign advising drivers that the lane is not suitable for HGVs.  There is no corresponding sign at the Ffordd Dinefwr end.  The meeting asked that the PCC request that CCC place a sign at this location as well.  This was agreed.  Clerk to arrange
35
Public Session

Kenneth Hughes was present and stated that nothing has been done to improve the roads in Pentyrch since the bad weather.  He pointed out that Tongwynlais had had road narrowing and bolt-on humps, Culverhouse House Cross had the same and now Park Road and Forest Farm in Whitchurch had also been done.  He queried why the roads in Pentyrch weren’t being repaired in the same way.
36
Matters Arising from the Public Session.

There was a general discussion regarding the issues raised by Ken Hughes and the Chairman, Cllr Harrison, and Cllr Priday advised the meeting of the focus group, chaired by Cty Cllr Craig Williams, which was meeting to come up with a selection of choices for the village to consider as to how they want to take the issue of the Highways in Pentyrch forward.  It was agreed that, as Tongwynlais appeared to have achieved a number of improvements and changes, it would be worth conferring to find out what lessons they had learned about the most effective means of traffic management and of approaching CCC to secure them..  The Clerk would also write to Cty Cllr Craig Williams to enquire as to the current situation with the focus group and, in addition, request of both Cty Cllr Williams and Cty Cllr Bowen, the programme of the works that was intended to be carried out for the PCC area during this financial year.  Clerk to arrange
37
Minutes of the full Council held on 18th April 2011
Cllr Jones referred to his email to the Chairman in respect of paragraphs 12, 17 & 22 which he wanted altered.  There was a general discussion in relation to the accuracy of paragraph 12 with contributions made by several Councillors.  Cllr Priday proposed that the paragraph was accepted as accurate; this was seconded by Cllr Davies and agreed by the majority.  Cllr Jones wished his opposition to this to be noted in the minutes.

A similar discussion occurred in relation to paragraph 17 and Cllr Priday, again, proposed that the paragraph was accepted as accurate; this was seconded by Cllr Davies and agreed by the majority.  Cllr Jones, again, wished his opposition to this to be noted in the minutes.
Finally there was a discussion about the accuracy of paragraph 22, which was also resolved by Cllr Priday proposing that the paragraph was accepted as accurate.  This was seconded by Cllr Davies and agreed by the majority.  Cllr Jones, again, wished his opposition to this to be noted in the minutes.  The Chairman made the point that it was not possible to always agree with everything everybody said but the Council must make progress.  The minutes were then signed by the Chairman.
38
Matters arising

There were no matters arising.
39
Community Link
Cllr Williams was not present and the Clerk advised the meeting that the closing date for the Summer Link was the 13th June 2011.  He passed on the editor’s message that Councillors were invited to submit articles for the next Link.
40
Clerk’s Report
40.1
CCC ~ Community Building Grants Programme 2011/12
The Clerk advised members of the details of the building grant programme and a general discussion ensued.  The Chairman suggested that the Creigiau Councillors could take the leaflets for consideration by CRAMC.  The Clerk advised he would pass them on through Caroline Morgan, his Administrative Assistant.  Clerk to arrange
40.2
Creigiau Recreation Ground
The Clerk advised members of the three issues that had arisen and the Council agreed to the placing of a stile in the corner of the field to facilitate entry from the footpath and so prevent the fence being constantly trodden down.  Clerk to arrange
40.3
The Rest Centre, Pentyrch.
The Clerk advised members that the Rest Centre had sold at Auction for £90,000.  A general discussion ensued and it was agreed that the previous decision of the Council, that the proceeds would only be spent in Pentyrch, still stood.  The Clerk would write an article for the Link advising all residents of the sale and, in answer to a question from Cllr Pickard, stated that one of the projects, that the money could be used for, was the provision of allotments in Pentyrch.
40.4
Cardiff Local Development Plan
The Clerk advised the meeting that Cllrs Harrison, Davies and Priday had attended a meeting in St Fagans Village Hall the on the 10th May 2011 together with members of the other Community Councils in Cardiff.  He also explained to the meeting the views of his counterparts in Radyr and Lisvane.  Cllr McKay had that morning attended one of the public consultation events, which he then related to the meeting and Cllr Harrison advised members of the outcome of the meeting he had attended.  This prompted a discussion with many Councillors expressing their views.  It was decided that the Clerk would draft a letter of objection to the proposed development sites in the PCC area, with the exception of the allotments, and the letter would be circulated to Councillors for any additional comments prior to the Chairman deciding on the final draft.  If, following the additional consultation dates, specifically the one at Radyr School on the 6th June, there was a need to send any additional objections, then this could be undertaken at that point.  Clerk to arrange
40.5
AGM CRAMC
The Clerk advised members of the re-scheduled AGM at 7pm on Tuesday 7th June at the Pavilion, Creigiau Recreation Ground.  He urged Councillors, especially Creigiau members, to attend.  A general discussion ensued during which the issue of the ownership of the Pavilion was raised.  The Clerk pointed out that it did not appear on the asset list and had not done so during the time he had been the Clerk.  Cllr Thomas disagreed stating that the PCC owned the Pavilion as part of the assets handed over by Taff Ely.  The Clerk was asked to enquire into the ownership issues of the Pavilion.  Clerk to arrange
41
Schedule of Payments and Receipts
Payments of £6,754.90p and receipts of £71,285.00 were recorded for April 2011.  These were proposed as accepted by Cllr Owen seconded by Cllr Rees and agreed.
42
Planning Applications
There were 3 planning applications to consider:
a) 11/00692/DCO ~ Land at 2 Heol Berry, Gwaelod y Garth.  There were no plans available for this application and it was agreed that the Clerk would contact the case officer for the plans, which would then be passed to the GYG Councillors for their views.  Clerk to arrange
b) 11/00741/DCH ~ 7 Ffordd yr Afon, Gwaelod y Garth.  There were no plans available for this application and it was agreed that the Clerk would contact the case officer for the plans, which would then be passed to the GYG Councillors for their views.  Clerk to arrange
c) 11/00645/DCH ~ 30 Parc y Felin, Creigiau.  Cllr Thomas declared an interest.  There were no adverse comments. 
43
Correspondence
Cllr Jones requested being kept up to date with the correspondence dated 3.5.11, regarding yellow lines outside Tesco’s in Creigiau.
Cllr Owen confirmed that the promises of mending the pot-holes in the letter of 20.4.11 related to the pot-holes still on Cardiff Road, Creigiau
44
To consider Road and Traffic Management issues 
Cllr Thomas referred to CCC’s claims that they cleared away accumulated rubbish on a monthly basis from Llantrisant Road, Capel Llanilltern and it was evident that the rubbish was accumulating again.  He also asked that the central white lines outside the entrance to the Creigiau Recreation Ground, which were promised by CCC as being in the budget for 2009/10, had still not been done and asked that the Clerk contact CCC to remind them.  Clerk to arrange
45
Councillors’ Reports
	Date
	Councillor
	Report
	Action Taken

	16.5.11
	Eric Priday
	Is it possible to change the venue of the Creigiau meetings to the Church Hall which was far more pleasant for a meeting than the Pavilion?  [Clerk advised the venue is usually booked on a Monday evening]
	For information

	16.5.11
	Lindsay Davies
	The soakaway at the bottom of Main Road, GYG, has only been half cleared and needs to be brought to the attention of CCC again.
	Clerk to arrange

	16.5.11
	Lindsay Davies
	CCC promised it would address the issue of the river path when the weather had improved.  The weather has been fine for weeks and still nothing has been done.   It should be noted that the overhanging trees in the section alongside Riverglade now constitute a hazard to walkers.   Could they be chased up?
	Clerk to arrange

	16.5.11
	Stuart Thomas
	Could you advise what is happening with the resilience issues.  [Yet to be done by Clerk with competing priorities.]
	For information


There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.05 pm
Chair_____________________________________________

Date______________________________________________
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